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A few months ago, I visited Beijing.  After visiting a school in the Haidian district, an engineer approached me and asked if I recognized 
him.  Looking up, I saw a tall, handsome young man standing at 1.85 metres with a confident posture and a pleasant smile.  I 
was eager to acquaint myself with him but, regrettably, I couldn't recall his name from my memory.  He softly uttered, ‘Dr. Yuk, I 
am Wang Zhi from Miyun County.’

Instantly, this name triggered memories of a visit I made two decades ago to support education and alleviate poverty.  I had 
entered a dilapidated house where only a crippled elderly, and a dirty, frail young boy were present.  In that destitute environment, 
I repeatedly asked the young boy, ‘Comrade, what do you aspire to be when you grow up?’ However, the boy remained silent 
and motionless.  The County Secretary who accompanied me to Miyun County callously remarked, ‘Dr Yuk, you don’t need to 
bother with him.  This Wang Zhi, from a poor family with an absent mother, what choices does he have?  If he manages to 
survive, he might as well join the People’s Liberation Army, at least they’ll provide him with food and clothing.’

As I gazed at the County Secretary, a person of influence responsible for the people’s well-being, and then at the helpless young 
boy, the cold-hearted words he uttered weighed heavily on my heart, leaving me feeling disconcerted and burdened.

Now, in front of me, stood Wang Zhi, exuding a warm and sunny aura.  After many years, he apologised for not answering my 
question back then.  He told me that at that time, he truly had no concept of ‘choice’.  However, he felt an indescribable warmth 
and motivation from the bookmark I had placed in the gift bag.  Several years later, during the relocation and demolition in Miyun 
County, Wang Zhi’s mother returned from the city to the countryside and brought him to Beijing.  Through diligent efforts, he 
became a junior electrician.

Wang Zhi retrieved a yellowed bookmark from his pocket and showed it to me.  My eyes welled up, and tears streamed uncontrollably.  
I never anticipated that a small gesture, such as a tiny bookmark, could have such a profound impact on an individual.  It served 
as a reminder that our words, decisions, and choices can constantly influence the lives of others.

The bookmark bore the inscription:‘I am come that they might have life, and that they might have it more abundantly.’ 
                                             (John 10:10)   

May everyone have a blessed Easter and experience an abundant life bestowed by the Lord.
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CEO’s Sharing

Our Words May Change Destiny
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Welcoming HBM guests

At mini-concert

Review and Vision session

Ebenezer School and Home for the Visually Impaired (ESHVI) 
Received the New Leaders of Hildesheimer Blindenmission (HBM)

For the history of HBM and their missionaries in Hong Kong, please view our 
125th Anniversary Book at https://www.ebenezer.org.hk/tc/125th-anniversary-book
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Meeting with Board MembersDuring 5-9 November 2023, the Hildesheimer Blindenmission (HBM) delegation, led 
by Rev. Matthias Wohrmann and Rev. Andreas Chrzanowski, visited ESHVI for the 
first time since their inception. The four delegates communicated with staff, clients and 
alumni of different service units, acknowledging that the professional teams of 
Ebenezer are devoted to pursuing excellence and innovation in its services for the 
visually impaired.  From pre-school service,  schools with special education, resource 
support programme (RSP), care & attention for the elderly ladies, Christian ministry to 
music development and pre-employment/employment support, we shared our vision, 
mission and values and exchanged views with each other.  The German delegates 
also enjoyed chatting with our students and graduates and commended their 
outstanding musical performance at the mini-concert.  They too had a fruitful discussion 
with Ebenezer Board Chairman and Directors, covering relocation to leadership 
development.      

At our finale Review and Vision Session, CEO Dr. Yuk and the management team 
deliberated our upcoming emphases on the career development of students and 
graduates, the focused programmes of our Music Academy as well as the coordinated 
work tasks of our newly set up IT/Assistive Technology Committee, T&L and Research 
Committee and Staff Development Committe with representatives across different 
service units.  The HBM delegates praised our high quality of work as well as our 
agility and flexibility in adapting to changing circumstances.  They also reiterated their 
support focus in recent years to the blind schools in other Asian countries such as the 
Philippines, Indonesia and Myanmar, with emphasis on pre-employment training and 
employment support for the VI youth. 

Throughout the years, Ebenezer has demonstrated its ability to ride out the challenges 
with determination, creativity, commitment, and most importantly, care and love.  Our 
Board, CEO and the HBM delegation reaffirm Ebenezer's confidence and vision in the 
potential of the visually impaired and its determination to develop our students, alumni 
and elderly ladies to realise their potential in building an inclusive society.  As Rev. 
Andreas Chrzanowski commented, Ebenezer is among the best educational and 
rehabilitation institutions for the visually impaired in the region, echoing our vision as 
the Centre of Excellence in Asia.  Ebenezer has now grown into a professional VI 
agency with eight service units, having served the visually impaired people for 127 
years.  We take pride in our students and graduates and shall continue to collaborate 

  

‘I will lead the blind by ways they have not known, along unfamiliar paths I will 
guide them; I will turn the darkness into light before them and make the rough places 
smooth.  These are the things I will do; I will not forsake them.’ (Isaiah 42:16)
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Ebenezer New Hope School Visit

ECCC Visit

Meeting alumni at Christian MinistryC&A Home Visit
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EBENEZER NEW HOPE SCHOOLEBENEZER NEW HOPE SCHOOL

Since September 2021, Ebenezer New Hope School implemented the ‘Resource 
Support Programme for Visually Impaired Students’ (RSP) to gradually provide 
services to about 200 visually impaired students from 10 severely intellectually 
disabled (SID) schools over a period of three years.  This programme collaborates 
with the teachers and parents of visually impaired students in collaborative 
schools to support visually impaired students, enabling them to unleash their 
potential and apply what they have learned in their daily lives, thus enhancing 
their quality of life, and fostering a harmonious and inclusive society.

Positive Feedback from the Collaborative Schools 
    Teachers effectively enhances the visual abilities and eye-hand coordination 
of visually impaired students.  Witnessing the progress of the students brings 
them joy.  They have found the educational workshops and training beneficial, 
especially for new teachers.  They gain insights into the characteristics of 
visually impaired students, better understand their learning needs, and 
design teaching aids and teaching strategies.  The collaborative schools 
strongly recognize and align with our goals and principles.  As a result, some 
collaborative schools have joined us in implementing the ‘Collaborative 
Teaching Plan,’ aiming to effectively apply teaching strategies in the 
classroom.

Parent’s Sharing on the Programme
   One of the supported visually impaired students, Tam, has cortical visual impairment and seizures.  His eye-hand 

coordination is weaker compared to others.  After years of training, he has gradually learned to look at the instructional 
tools first and then reach out to grasp them.  His mother is delighted to see the improvement in his eye-hand coordination.  
She appreciates the RSP teachers for teaching him in a relaxing and lifestyle approach, allowing him to actively engage 
in learning.  She has also learned the techniques for teaching him and practise together at home, integrating learning into 
daily life.  She is very grateful for our services.
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Resource Support Programme for Visually Impaired Students (RSP)
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EBENEZER SCHOOLEBENEZER SCHOOL

The information and photos were provided by the interviewee.
Authors: Teachers Ms. Lau Hiu Na and Ms. Chui Wan Yan

TANG Tsz Long, a double silver medalist at the Asian 
Para Games, has proven that hard work and determination 
can lead to remarkable achievements.  Despite having 
severe low vision, Tang has excelled in the sport of lawn 
bowls and has also pursued his passion for photography.  
His story is one of resilience, optimism, and a refusal to let 
his visual impairment define him.

Tang’s journey began with a strong interest in sports, includ-
ing football, running, swimming and bowling.  He discovered a 
lawn bowls training program that sparked his passion for the 
sport.  Years of dedicated training and strategic adjustments led 
him to become a frequent winner in international competitions.  
In the 2023 Hangzhou Asian Para Games, Tang brought home 
two silver medals for Hong Kong, showcasing his perseverance 
and indomitable spirit.

Despite the challenges posed by his visual impairment, Tang has found 
ways to compensate for it.  He relies on his other senses and utilizes his 
intelligence to excel in lawn bowls.  He believes that becoming an excellent 
athlete requires sweat and hard work, and he has developed the ability to 
maintain his optimal performance in various environments.

In addition to sports, Tang has a passion for photography.  He uses his camera to 
capture moments and prove that visually impaired individuals can also engage in this art 
form.  Tang’s interest in photography began when his mother took photos of him, capturing 
unique lighting and shadow effects.  He later learned professional photography skills at 
Ebenezer School and found joy in preserving beautiful moments and objects.

Despite the challenges of finding employment as a visually impaired person, Tang maintains 
a positive attitude and seizes every opportunity that comes his way.  He has worked in 
various roles, including as a waiter, photography assistant, delivery person, barista, and 
clerk.  Tang believes that facing challenges with a positive mindset leads to solutions 
and a fulfilling life.

Looking to the future, Tang aspires to continue representing Hong Kong on the international 
stage and hopes to achieve success in different competitions.  He aims to bring glory to 
our homeland and raise awareness about the efforts of disabled individuals.  Tang’s 
story is an inspiration to all, teaching us the importance of perseverance, optimism, and 
embracing opportunities despite the obstacles we face.
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